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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2018-382
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: June 12, 2018
Committee(s) of Reference: F
Date of Analysis: June 14, 2018
Type of Action: Authorizing amendment to economic development agreement; designation of oversight agency
Bill Summary: The bill authorizes a second amendment to the economic development agreement between the City and Saft America, Inc. to extend the performance schedule for the job creation for 2 additional years to December 2019 and designates the Office of Economic Development as the oversight agency for the contract.
Background Information: The original 2009 agreement between the City and Saft for construction of the battery manufacturing plant provided for several City incentives to incentivize the creation of 279 new full-time jobs and the construction of the new factory: 1) a QTI contribution of $474,300 (to match the state’s allocation of $1,897,200); 2) a REV grant of $3.3 million; 3) a Countywide Economic Development Fund (CEDF) site work grant of $700,000; and a CEDF job creation grant of $300,000. The City has paid out $2,012,516.38 of the REV grant, all of the CEDF site work grant, and $130,041.26 of the CEDF job creation grant. 
Saft’s employment was on schedule to meet its job creation requirement through 2015, but hiring slowed in 2016 and 2017 and the 2017 target of 279 jobs by December 31, 2017 was not met. The company reports that hiring is again accelerating and believes that it will meet the 279 job requirement by the end of 2019. The 2nd amendment would extend the job creation deadline to December 2019 and delay the requirement for the company to repay a proportional share of the CEDF site work grant for failure to meet the job creation goal until a final job creation calculation is done in December 2019 in exchange for 1) a reduction in the company’s REV grant by $25,000 for 2017, 2) a reduction in the maximum amount of the REV grant from $3.3 million to $3.275 million, and 3) payment by the company of any “clawbacks” due to the City if the job creation requirement is not met in 2019.
Policy Impact Area: Economic development
Fiscal Impact: Reduces the City’s maximum REV grant by $25,000; defers “clawback” of funds already granted due to failure to meet the job creation target and allows the company the opportunity to avoid the clawback by reaching the target.
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